
Living together in God’s amazing grace, we invite all people 

to know Christ, grow in Christ, and make Christ known. 

December 17, 2017 

Nazareth Evangelical  
Lutheran Church 
7401 University Avenue  
Cedar Falls, Iowa 50613 
319.266.7589 
 
 

Sunday Worship Services 
9:00 a.m. & 10:45 a.m. 
 
 

Pastor Brian King 
Senior Pastor 
brian.king@naz.org 
 
 

Pastor Denny Hanson 
Associate Pastor 
dennis.hanson@naz.org 
 
 

Pastor Bob Ericson 
Visitation/Teaching Pastor 
bob.ericson@naz.org 
 
 

Office Hours 
9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
Monday - Thursday 
9:00 a.m. to Noon 
Friday 
 
 

Prayer Chain 
Call the church office  
to have your concern  
placed on the Prayer Chain. 

 

Connect with Nazareth!  
www.naz.org 
facebook.com/MyNazareth 
twitter.com/mynazchurch 
instagram.com/mynazchurch 
 
Be Invitational! 
Invite your family, friends,  
and neighbors to worship 
with us at Nazareth. 

 

 

Mark Your Calendar 

He will be called... 

Everlasting Father 

Serve 

Centering Prayer:   All who are interested in 

Centering Prayer or who are already practicing 

Centering Prayer are invited for lunch, visiting and 

twenty minutes of Centering Prayer on Monday, 

December 18, from 11:45 a.m. to 1:15 p.m. at the 

home of Lorene and Hank Wellnitz.  No need to 

bring a thing.  For details, please call 961-2287. 

Perspectives on the World Christian 

Movement is a class designed to help us examine 

God's Word, God's world, and God's work.  The 

class will be held at Candeo Church on Mondays 

from 6:00 to 9:00 p.m., beginning January 15 and 

ending April 30.  Register at www.perspectives.org 

today. Registration is $250, with a $100 

scholarship available for all Nazareth members.  

For details, email cfperspectives@gmail.com. 

Children and Student Ministries:  KidzRock and 

Confirmation will not meet on 12/24 and 12/31.  

KidzWOW, JUMP56, CHAOS, BIGhouse and 

BASIC have all concluded programs for 2017.  

These ministries will kick off again in January of 

2018.  A big THANK YOU to all of our volunteers! 

Caravan 2018 for high school students will be 

heading to Pensacola, Florida from July 21-29.  

Online registration begins January 17.  The cost to 

register is $649, with a $150 nonrefundable 

deposit.  For more information or with questions, 

go to  www.cedarvalleystudents.org/caravan. 

Ushers and Greeters are needed for our Christmas 

Eve “Eve” Worship Service and for our Christmas Eve 

Worship Services.  Please sign up today at the 

Welcome Desk so that you can be a part of showing 

hospitality to all who worship with us this Christmas! 

Blessed Beginnings Christmas 

Wish List:  Would you like to help 

provide our Blessed Beginnings 

classrooms with some much-

needed Christmas gifts?  Stop by 

the Blessed Beginnings Tree in 

Fellowship Hall this morning to pick 

up an ornament listing a needed 

item, purchase the item and deliver it to the 

Reception Desk by Wednesday, December 20.  

New Aldaya needs help from the Nazareth 

community each Sunday in the month of December to 

get residents to and from New Aldaya’s 10:30 a.m. 

Worship Service.  Those who can help residents get  

to the chapel should arrive at New Aldaya at 10:10 

a.m., and those who can take residents back to their 

rooms after the service should arrive by 11:20 a.m.  

The service runs from 10:30 to 11:30 a.m. 

Help Houston Mission Trip:  Would you like to help 

our neighbors in need in Houston as they continue to 

recover from the devastating effects of Hurricane 

Harvey?  Please go to www.naz.org/helphouston.html  

to sign up for more information or contact Hank 

Wellnitz at 319-961-2288.  

House of Hope Builders Needed:  We are currently 

seeking volunteers to assist with a drywall and 

insulation project with our Local Missions Partner, 

House of Hope, on 12/21, 12/28, 1/4, 1/11 and 1/20.  

Sign up at Naz Next Steps today or go to 

www.naz.org/local-missions.html for details. 

Financial Peace University:  All are welcome to 

join us for this renowned course Sunday evenings 

from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m., beginning on Sunday, 

February 11.  Register via the Discipleship U link at 

www.naz.org.  With questions or to learn more, 

please email  jan.glaspie@naz.org.  The cost of 

this course is $109. 

Thank You! 

Last week was a busy week here at Nazareth!  We 

want to thank all who helped with Local Missions 

outreach projects including packing and delivering 

Christmas Food Boxes, purchasing and distributing 

Angel Tree Gifts, and caroling with the Shepherd’s 

Staff team!  We are so grateful that you would be the 

light of Jesus in this way!  You are a blessing! 

The 2018 IF:Gathering will be held here at 

Nazareth on February 9-10, 2018.  Ladies of 

all ages, join this community on a mission to 

gather, equip and unleash women to live out 

their calling for God’s Kingdom!  Stop at Naz 

Next Steps today to learn more or email 

jenny.nelson@naz.org to get connected. 



December 17, 2017 Naz Next Steps 

Sermon  - He Will Be Called...Everlasting Father (Laura Sohl-Cryer) 

Today’s Texts - Isaiah 9:6 and Luke 15:11-32 
 

9:00 a.m. 

Prelude - Shepherds’ Dance (Elliott) 

Gathering Hymn - Holy Child within the Manger - #638 (blue) 

Advent Candle Lighting - Oh, Come, Oh, Come, Emmanuel 

Special Music - Angels We Have Heard on High (arr. Courtney) 

          - Nazareth Choir 

Children’s Song - O Little Town of Bethlehem - #41 (vs. 1, 4) 

Sermon Song - Good, Good Father 

Offering - O Come, All Ye Faithful 

 - Wednesday Morning Men’s Bible Study 

Sending Hymn - Soon and Very Soon - #744 (blue) 

Postlude - Soon and Very Soon 
 

10:45 a.m. 

Opening Worship - O Come, All Ye Faithful 

Advent Candle Lightning/Offering - I Wonder As I Wander 

Sermon Song - Good, Good Father 

Closing Worship - Emmanuel (Hallowed Manger Ground) 
 

Worship Assistants: 

Nathaniel Parrish, Director of Music and Worship Arts (9:00) 

Jordan McDonald, Director of Music and Worship Arts (10:45) 

Nicki Toliver, Nazareth Choir Director (9:00) 

Enrique Ochoa, Worship Leader (10:45) 

Chris Fenton, Worship/Technology Coordinator (9:00 and 10:45) 

Steve Hartman, Reader (9:00) 

Anna Smolik-Hagen, Reader (10:45) 

As we live in response to God's amazing grace and love, the people of Nazareth value 

Welcome to Our Visitors!   

Whether you’re visiting from across town or out of state, we are so glad you are here!  Please take a moment to stop 

by the Welcome Desk for an information packet and a special gift.   

Today at Nazareth Announcements 

Today’s Advent Candle Lighters are the 

Wurtzel and Clark families (9:00) and the 

Leonard family (10:45). 

An Advent Devotional Discussion Group will 

meet in Bethel Hall today from 9:30 a.m. to 

10:30 a.m.   

An Advent Soup Supper will be held this 

Wednesday from 5:00-5:45 followed by a 

special Advent Worship Service of Comfort 

and Hope beginning at 6:00.  The worship 

service will be held in the Chapel.   

* Speaker for Wednesday, December 20:  "His 

Name Shall Be Called” (Nikki Britzman) 

* Soups for Wednesday, December 20:  

Chicken Noodle and Chili 

The flowers at the altar are in honor of Bill and   

Maxine Bright’s 65th Wedding Anniversary, which they 

will celebrate on December 26; and  in honor of     

Gerald and Claire Smith’s 50th Wedding Anniversary, 

which they will celebrate on December 28. 

The flowers at the piano are in memory of Jerry and 

Jane Slykhuis from friends. 

Happy Birthday to Mildred Nielsen, who will be        

celebrating her 100th birthday on December 23. 

Hospitalized (as of December 13): Megan Conrad, 

Kay Michel, Lane Reeves and Mary Dinnebier 

Our Deepest Sympathy to the family and friends of 

Margaret Borchelt as they mourn her death. 

Baptized today in the Chapel following the          

conclusion of the 10:45 Worship Service are Alex 

James Stoner and Kyle Matthew Stoner, sons of Tim 

and Dawn Stoner. 

The Dennis and Alma Bigelow Family wish to     

express their gratitude for the sympathies and prayers 

extended at the time of Alma’s brother, Merville’s, 

passing.  A special thank you to Pastor Ericson,      

Pastor Hanson and Andy Walser for their faithful    

visitations and offering communion.   

Blood Pressure Checks will be held in Fellowship 

Hall today and on the third Sunday of each month. 

New Members:  Please pick up the list of new       

members at the Welcome Desk today if you would like 

to add them to your current directory. 

Read It!  Read Luke 2 this week as 

you prepare for your Christmas 

gatherings and celebrations. 

 

Watch It! If you have not already 

done so, take the time to watch the 

2006 "Nativity Story”, a modern 

retelling of the story of the birth of 

Jesus. 

   

Live It! Invite a family member, 

friend, neighbor or co-worker to join 

you for one of Nazareth’s 

Christmas Eve (or Christmas Eve 

“Eve”) Worship Services.  Stop by 

the Naz Next Steps area today to 

pick up a Discipleship U brochure 

for early 2018 and make plans to 

attend a class or to connect with a 

small group. 

 

2018 Pledge Cards are still 

being accepted.  Fill out the card 

in the pew, call the church office 

or email jan.glaspie@naz.org with 

questions.  Thank you for your 

continued faithful support! 

The Thursday Fellowship Christmas 

Luncheon is this Thursday, December 21, at 

noon.  The menu includes ham, party potatoes, 

vegetable blend, Christmas ribbon salad, roll 

and cheesecake.  Please RSVP by calling the 

church office at 319-266-7589.  Cost of the 

meal is $5 per person.  Nathaniel Parrish will be 

leading the group in singing Christmas carols! 

Christmas Eve Service Poinsettias:  To order 

a poinsettia plant to be placed in the Worship 

Center during our Christmas worship services, 

please sign up at the Welcome Desk today.  

Cos is $12 each.  All poinsettias will be given to 

the honor and glory of God. 

The Christmas Eve “Eve: Worship Service is 

on Saturday, December 23, at 7:00 p.m. 

Christmas Eve Worship Services are on 

Sunday, December 24, at 3:00 p.m., 4:30 p.m., 

6:00 p.m. and 10:00 p.m.  Please note that 

there will be no worship services at our normal 

Sunday morning worship times that day. 

Postcard Invitations for these worship 

services are available at the Welcome Desk so 

you can invite your  friends and neighbors!  

This is a great opportunity to be prayerful and 

intentional about reaching out in Christ’s love to 

those in our community! 

Registration is NOW OPEN for Winter 2018 Discipleship U Classes 

and Small Groups!  Go to Naz Next Steps to pick up a brochure today 

and/or to register.  You can also register online at www.naz.org.  With 

questions about Discipleship U, please contact Jenny Nelson, 

Nazareth’s Director of Discipleship, at jenny.nelson@naz.org. 


